
The Utilities Board of The Town of Cedar Bluff
April 16, 2024
STATE OF ALABAMA
CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for a regular business meeting Tuesday, April 16, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. at 4971 Alabama HWY 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama 35959. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jack Bond.

Roll Call:
Allen Baker			Present			Jack Bond		Present
Linda Pickelsimer		Present			Mattie Williams	Present
William Warren		Present

Meeting attendees: Bobbie Hicks, Marsha Kastl

The prayer was led by Board Member Williams followed by Pledge of Allegiance, led by Chairman Bond.

Approval of Minutes
Office Manager Bolton presented the minutes from the meeting of March 19, 2024. Board Member Baker pointed out two corrections to the minutes. Board Member Williams made a motion to accept the minutes with the corrections, which was seconded by Board Member Baker.
[bookmark: _Hlk165973355]Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Correspondence
Office Manager Bolton presented the Board with a thank you letter from Attorney McWhoter.

Manager Report
Manager Steven Dutton presented the Managers Report to the Board. The report consisted of 4 water taps, 2 sewer taps, 12 water leaks, 1 meter or fitting repair/replaced and 1 pump station repair. There was a total of 83 completed Work Orders.

Financial Report
Treasure Pickelsimer presented the Board with the financial report from March 2024 and made a motion to accept the report as printed, Board Member Williams seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Board Member Pickelsimer addressed the Board concerning a credit card statement. There was interest added to the statement due to a past due balance. She stated the past due balance could have been from a delinquent payment due to the mailing situation. Board Member Pickelsimer made a motion to allow Office Manager Bolton to pay the credit card statements over the phone, Board Member Williams seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Old Business
Chairman Bond stated the Board had agreed to have another workshop to discuss the Employee Handbook. The Board also agreed to invite Attorney McWhorter to the next workshop. The Board also asked Office Manager Bolton to reach out to them by text message instead of email. 

Chairman Bond addressed the Board concerning the Time off Policy. He stated the current Policy states that employees should inform a manager or the Chairman 15 minutes before their shift of an absence. He stated he wanted to discuss this with the maintenance staff and the Board should address this problem in the new Employee Handbook.

Office Manager Bolton addressed the Board concerning the Truck and the Excavator. He stated the flyer for the Truck bids had been posted at three public places and the ending date for accepting bids is on April 30, 2024. He also stated the Excavator had been placed on GovDeals and the auction will end on April 24, 2024.

New Business
Office Manager Bolton addressed the Board concerning Systems Awards Management (SAM). He stated he had been receiving emails to renew the SAM registration. Board Member Pickelsimer made a motion to reregister for the SAM, Board Member Williams seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Chairman Bond addressed the Board concerning an invoice from Weiss Lake Septic Pumpers, LLC. Weiss Lake Septic Pumpers, LLC had pumped three loads of waste from a pump station and charged $2250.00 for the services. After some discussion, the Board decided not to use Weiss Lake Septic Pumpers, LLC services anymore. 

Board Member Williams addressed the Board concerning the MCHC May Day (Veterans Observance Day). She asked if the Board could allow the office staff to print the mailing labels needed for the envelopes. Board Member Pickelsimer stated she would donate the mailing labels. Bobbie Hick and Marsh Kastel stated they would donate the envelopes. Office Manager Bolton said he would donate his time to create and print the mailing labels.

Board Member Pickelsimer addressed the Board concerning Guest Comment Guidelines. She stated at the previous meeting, guests who were allowed to address the Board would spend too much time on a subject or would deviate from the subject being discussed. After some discussion Board Member Pickelsimer made a motion to allow guests to speak on the subject being discussed for 5 minutes and they could only discuss the current subject, Board Member Williams seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

Chairman Bond addressed the Board concerning getting a new golf cart. He stated the current golf cart being used needs to be replaced. The Board asked Office Manager Bolton to research the cost of a new golf cart.

Office Manager Bolton addressed the Board. He explained the office had been receiving payments from customers, through USPS, after the tenth of the month that were postmarked on the second of the month. Office Manager Bolton asked if he should wave the late fees for these customers and any feature customers with this same issue. The Board agreed to wave the late fees if the postmark was before the 5th of the month.

Chairman Bond addressed the Board concerning a sewer tap. He explained that he did think the Board could discuss this subject because it is not on the agenda. He explained there are some customers who are trying to get hooked to the sewer system. The sewer lines would need to be ran to the edge of the customer’s property and the customer stated they are willing to pay to have the sewer lines ran. Board Member Williams asked if the customers were willing to enter into a contractual agreement and Chairman Bond said they would have too.

Board Member Williams made a motion to make an exception to the item pertaining to Jamye McDonald sewer tap to be added to the agenda, Board Member Warren seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None

The Board continued to discuss the sewer tap and running the sewer lines to Jamye McDonald property. After some discussion Board Member Warren made a motion to have Jamye McDonald enter into a contractual agreement stating they would pay to have the sewer lines extended to their property for the cost of $1756.64 but the sewer lines would be owned and maintained by The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff, Board Member Williams seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None
 
Board Member Williams made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Chairman Bond seconded the motion.
Motion Carried (5-0)
Aye: Baker, Bond, Pickelsimer, Warren, Williams
Nye: None
Abstained: None
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:41 P.M.

____________________________________________________
Jack Bond, Chairman				Date

____________________________________________________
Joshua Bolton, Secretary				Date


